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The noble Polish family Syrokomla.





Die adlige polnische Familie Syrokomla.







Syrocola. In the red field the silver, broken bar as
in the coat of arms abdication, in the middle at the top decorated
with a golden high cross; Helmet ornaments like the coat of arms.
It is said about the origin of the coat of arms: A pagan Prussian
who blasphemed the Christian name challenged the Polish knights to
a duel; Syrokomla, a knight of the Coat of Arms of Abdication,
accepted the duel and slew his opponent. For this brave behavior he
received, probably from King Bolestaw III. (1102 39), the cross as
an augmentation of his coat of arms. The Syrokomla coat of arms was
named after him, and its first homeland was probably in Podlaskie.
This coat of arms is used by:



Andronowski, Baranowicz, Beynar, Bulhak, Burdzicki,
Chalecki, Chybick, Czechowicz, Dziewoczka, Grocholski, Gumkowski,
Halecki, Holub, Horszewski, llgowski , lwanowicz, Jalowski,
Janowski, Karnicki, Karonski , Kesicki, Kiinski , Kijankowski ,
Kondradzki , Kondratowicz , Konratowicz , Konratowski , Korzekwicki
, Korzenicki , Koscialkowski , Losowicz , Maslo, Mingiel ,
Modzelewski , Montrym , Nieszyjka, Puciata , Puciatczyc , Pulia ,
Putyatycki , Sapalski , See, Siwczynski , Sollohub , Soltan,
Sopocko, Starosielski , Stawecki , Stefanowicz , Swieszkowski ,
Szwyaszkowski , Traczewski , Wahanowski , Wasilewicz, Wesierski ,
Wieliczko, Witoniski , Witowski , Woyczun , Woynilowicz , Wyrwicz ,
Zagrodzki , Zajac, Zaklika , Zoladz



The Andronowski and Wasilewicz carry this coat of
arms with changes: instead of the cross, a vertical featherless
arrow whose shaft is crossed twice horizontally, three ostrich
feathers as a helmet decoration, the Baranowicz and Jalowski; the
same, only the shaft of the arrow is not horizontal, but crossed in
the form of an X; the Chalecki and See. instead of the cross an
arrowhead, as a helmet decoration an eagle's wing shot from left to
right by a feathered arrow, the Ilgowski, Iwanowicz, Karnicki and
Kesicki: instead of the cross an unfeathered arrow, the shaft of
which is covered in the middle with a piercing ring, as a helmet
ornamentally three ostrich feathers, the Holub: instead of the
cross an arrowhead, which is missing the left side, as a helmet
decoration three ostrich feathers, the Starosielski: instead of the
cross an arrow crossed once, as a helmet decoration three ostrich
feathers, which Sopocko and Wieliczko: likewise, only is the arrow
crosses diagonally to the right, the Nieszyjka: instead of the
cross, an arrow, but it pierces a heart. Helmet decoration three
ostrich feathers, the Soltan and Stawecki: instead of the simple
one, a double cross, but the lower crossbar is a little longer than
the upper one, helmet decoration three ostrich feathers.





Coat of Arms of Syrokomla (Vol. 8 pp.
589-591)



Coat of arms of Syrokomla . An ordinary white
abdication should be red in the field, but above it, in the center,
a golden cross, on the helm above the crown also white abdication,
with a cross as described by Fern. about the coat of arms. fol.
170. Approx. volume. 3rd fol. 147. White. f. 277. All agree that
this Coat of Arms was acquired in Poland and that the Knight of
Syrokomla, called Abdank-Wappen, received a cross to his native
jewel that a Prussian pagan challenged in a duel against Polish
Junaks , and His first name slandering, defeated and conquered 9 as
then, defenders of the glory of the crucified God, the cross was
added: which some say, however, should have happened in the time of
Władysław Łokietek around 1330. it cannot survive : because
Bernhard, the bishop of Posen who died in 1175, according to Treter
in Vit . Epic. Posnan . of the Syrokomla coat of arms, and the
Prussians by this year already under pressure of war, They knew
Christ for God. In the year [p. 590] also in 1391. puts Jakub von
Kurdwanów , the bishop of Płock, and that he was the Syrokomla coat
of arms, claims from father Florian born, Łubieński in Vitis epic .
place When calculating the years in which this coat of arms was
awarded to Florian must be taken into account. After all, this
Jakub wrote from Kurdwanowo , so I understand that he belongs to
the Kurdwanowskie Półkozices belonged, where I also talked about
him, like Długosz in his history under 1396. it is written that he
wrote not from Kurdwanowo , but de Korzkiew , vir in his opinion
rare literature; have it Bonus sermonis . Acta Concilia
Constantiensis , tomo 2nd Council . to edit. colon. mihi f. 1042
sessions praecipue 9. They write that Mikołaj, the bishop of Płock,
was and sat, among other things, at this arbitration in 1415, where
he was a judge dismissed from this synod, that is, a deputy
commissioner to hear all matters and to who have been brought
before the appeal to this synod. From this I conclude that either
after this Jakub Bishop of Płock there was a Mikołaj in this
capital, but Długosz and our other historians left him, or the
printer of the city Jakub baptized him Mikołaj, as greater
resemblance to a mistake, and therefore is confirmed that Acta
Consilia Mikołaj, the Bishop of Płock, are mentioned, and yet they
are useful, Ex natione Germanica , or in Germany I haven't heard of
the Diocese of Płock. And about the fact that Jacob is mentioned
here in Actis , great spiritual rights he acquired in Bononia , so
much so that he was also called by the Pope to Rome and the auditor
of the Palatia Apostolici seem to have created attest. that either
after this Jakub Bishop of Płock there was some Mikołaj in this
capital, but Długosz and our other historians left him, or the
printer from the city Jakub baptized him Mikołaj, since it is more
like an error and therefore it is confirmed that the Acta Consilia
Mikołaj of Bishop Płocki means, and yet it makes sense, Ex natione
Germanica , or I haven't heard from the Bishopric of Płock in
Germany. And about the fact that Jacob is mentioned here in Actis ,
great spiritual rights he acquired in Bononia , so much so that he
was also called by the Pope to Rome and the auditor of the Palatia
Apostolici seem to have created attest. that either after this
Jakub Bishop of Płock there was some Mikołaj in this capital, but
Długosz and our other historians left him, or the printer from the
city Jakub baptized him Mikołaj, since it is more like an error and
therefore it is confirmed that the Acta Consilia Mikołaj of Bishop
Płocki means, and yet it makes sense, Ex natione Germanica , or I
haven't heard from the Bishopric of Płock in Germany. And about the
fact that Jacob is mentioned here in Actis , great spiritual rights
he acquired in Bononia , so much so that he was also called by the
Pope to Rome and the auditor of the Palatia Apostolici seem to have
created attest. that the Acta Consilii are called Mikołaj, the
Bishop of Płock, and yet are useful, Ex natione Germanica , or in
Germany I haven't heard of the Diocese of Płock. And about the fact
that Jacob is mentioned here in Actis , great spiritual rights he
acquired in Bononia , so much so that he was also called by the
Pope to Rome and the auditor of the Palatia Apostolici seem to have
created attest. that the Acta Consilii are called Mikołaj, the
Bishop of Płock, and yet are useful, Ex natione Germanica , or in
Germany I haven't heard of the Diocese of Płock. And about the fact
that Jacob is mentioned here in Actis , great spiritual rights he
acquired in Bononia , so much so that he was also called by the
Pope to Rome and the auditor of the Palatia Apostolici seem to have
created attest.



Herbowni .



Andronowski, Baranowicz, Bejnart , Bułhak ,
Chalecki, Chybicki , Dziewoczka , Grocholski, Hołub , Iłgowski ,
Iwanowicz , Jałowski , Karnicki , Kiiński , Kondratowicz ,
Korzekwicki , Kościałkowski , Łosowicz , Masło , Mingiel , Momtrym
, Puckyjka , Senzci Sołtan , Sopoćko , Starosielski, Stefanowski ,
Świeszkowski , Wasilewicz, Wielicki , Wieliczko, Witoniski ,
Wojśmieowicz , Zając , Żołrzeże .



However, not everyone uses this coat of arms, but
the same shape: because the Andronowski family in Abdanek engraved
a straight arrow on it, on which there are two straight crosses
under the iron, and three ostrich feathers on the helmet. The same
shape [p. 591] The Wasilewicz family had their own coat of arms.
The Baranowicze family Jałowscy made her coat of arms in this form,
except that the two crosses do not run straight, but diagonally,
thus expressing the letter X on the arrow. I have included the coat
of arms of the Chalecki family in the third volume, and the sees
bear it . The members of the Iłgowski family of the Syrokomla coat
of arms include the Iwanowicz and Karnicki families, whose coat of
arms you can find in T. IV. f. 402. The Hołubs in Abdanek
straightened the arrow, but half of it, there is no iron on it, on
the left side of the shield there are three ostrich feathers on the
helmet. One corner of the Łosowicz family is broken off, three
ostrich feathers on the helmet. Wojiłowiczo , like just an arrow
without a cross, The City of the Cross wears three ostrich feathers
in its helmet. Chominiczow Starosielscy has an arrow with a cross
on it, three ostrich feathers on the helmet. The Sopockos and
Wieliczka near Abdanek should have an arrow, the City of the Cross,
with a cross, but diagonally, from top to right, down to left. At
Abdanek they engraved an arrow pointing up, but a piercing heart,
three ostrich feathers on the helmet. Sołtanów of the Coat of Arms,
see the variety in your place.



For each herb [tribal shield, coat of
arms], the blazon or verbal designation of the coat of arms is
given first in authentic heraldic style, followed by a translation
from Niesiecki's Polish description. The right and left sides of a
shield are identified from the point of view of the bearer, i.e.
the one holding the shield. His right would be your left and vice
versa. The tinctures (colors) in heraldry are as follows: azure =
blue, gules = red; sable = black; or = gold, silver = silver;
vert = green. In heraldry, all charges (images) on a shield are
assumed to face to the right (right side) unless otherwise noted.
In Polish heraldry, all animals or birds are assumed to be in their
natural color unless otherwise noted.



 



blazon: the shield is gules ; The charge
is abdication, surmounted by a cross, all silver. For a coat of
arms, the charge of the arms.



 




Abdank 's coat of arms was to be in white on a red shield;
however, on top of the device in the center is a gold cross, and on
the helmeted crown is the same white abdication device as on the
shield. This is how Paprocki described it in his work O herbach
[Über Sippenschilde], page 170; von Okolski, vol. 3, page 147; and
by Bielski, page 277.



 



All authors agree that this coat of arms
was acquired in Poland and that the cross was added to the
ancestral coat of arms of a knight named Syrokomla. He had defeated
a pagan Prussian who had challenged the Polish knights to single
combat and cursed the name of Christianity. The cross was added to
his arms because he had defended the glory of the crucified
God.
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